CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 27th October, 2010

Attendees: G.Cook (Chairman), B Attwood , I.Hamilton, J Hunt, A.Clayton, M.Neave, 
 C.Williams, R Overington, B Hill, T.Onions, P.Tustain
Apologies  J.Crowther, N.Oram
Minutes of the meetings. Held on Thursday 30th September were read and accepted. 
Matters Arising from the minutes. 

League Secretary to write to Cheltenham Saracens Secretary to get their clubs’ view of events during the game against Kings Reserves on Saturday 11th September. This completed and discussed below under League Secretarys’ report. 
Falcons v Dowty Dynamos issue decided on facts available at last meeting. Dowty Dynamos appealed to the GFA regarding fine and points deduction, so now handed over completely to GFA. 
League Secretary to write to Gloucester Elmleaze Secretary to get their clubs’s view of events during the game against Butlers on Saturday 18th September. Gloucester Elmleaze respond. Awaiting Butlers impending action with the GFA to decide the outcome. 

League Secretary to write to David Purser of the Gloucestershire Northern Senior League regarding facilities required on Council pitches for entry to the League. David responded and is due to meet John Hunt in the near future to arrange inspection of facilities. 
League Secretary.

Ian Hamilton reported another busy period since the last meeting. 
Bob Attwood and Ben Hill left the room for the committee to discuss the Kings v Saracens reports from both clubs. 
The committee were very concerned about the allegations and counter allegations made and concluded that once clubs agree to a referee for the game, that agreed referee has all the powers of a League appointed official referee. 

Action on League Secretary to write to all clubs to remind them of this and also ask agreed club referees to ensure they put in all disciplinary reports to the GFA as if they were the officially appointed referee. 

Alan Clayton then left the room for the committee to discuss the Sherborne Harriers v AC Olympia game whereby the committee had a detailed report from the agreed club referee of the day and the AC Olympia Chairman. 

League Secretary took an action to request an actual club report of events from the Sherborne Harriers Secretary and to ascertain whether the agreed club referee had actually submitted his misconduct reports to the GFA. 

Woodmancote
Both the Registration Secretary and the Results Secretary reported problems getting results cards in which led to problems getting information onto Full Time. Both have had long discussions with the current named secretary who admitted he has problems and is seeking to get someone else involved with the admin side. 
Action on the League Secretary to contact Woodmancote Secretary by telephone. Woodmancote are currently suspended and currently can not play this coming Saturday. They need to settle their fines by Friday 29th October at 6pm at the latest.  Action on League Secretary to invite Woodmancote to attend the next management meeting on Wednesday 24th November to give the League Management Committee assurances that their club can continue on in the league. 

County Cup Committee
Our referees’ secretary Carl Williams had previously been co-opted onto the County Cups Committee. However Carl has had no contact at all from this committee and this has led to severe problems when Cheltenham League Referees’ being taken at the last minute to referee County Cup games. 

Since then David Watts had also contacted our Assistant Secretary John Hunt to try to co-opt John onto the committee. 

This is without going through the proper channels which is to  deal with the League Secretary. This fact has previously been indicated to Mr Watts in writing. 
This situation has not been helped with the County Cups Committee having no email so everything County Cups related is delayed even more. The committee though this extremely strange in the 21st century where everyone should at least have access to email. 

Action on Chairman Gordon Cook to write to David Neale at the GFA to resolve this situation and convey the leagues’ disappointment at the way this has been handled. 
Correspondence:   -  Correspondence Reported for Discussion
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	A
	Email received from Shurdington Rovers expressing their interest in bringing their two teams who currently play in the Stroud league back to the Cheltenham League for next season. Action on League Secretary to invite Shurdington to apply and give the required notice to the Stroud League. Entry of the two clubs would be into divisions according to the county cup classification.  

	B
	Ben Hill to discuss with Jon Palmer at the Gloucestershire Echo how further exposure of our league can be covered in the Echo. John Hunt already sends the fixtures in and Ben Hill will discuss with Jon how he can get the results and how we can submit a league summary for publication. 

	C
	Chairman Gordon Cook has agreed a date with Cheltenham Town to host the Senior Charities Cup Final. It will be played on Wednesday 11th May 2011. Kick-off time to be decided in due course. 

	D
	Referees’ results cards have been issued and the assistant referees’ marks and any other reports will be collated from these.

	E
	Email received from Cheltenham Borough Council reporting litter left by football teams on CBC pitches. Email sent out to all club secretaries using these and indeed Gloucester Council pitches warning them that the council intend to monitor this and fine clubs accordingly. (Note, litter left at Swindon Village had evidence of the Sunday County Cup, so this is not just our league)

	F
	Email received from Jim Harding (GFA Referee Promotion Assessor Co-ordinator) asking for two referees’ to be given specific division fixtures. Action on Referees’ secretary to pen a suitable response to Jim on behalf of the league. 

	G
	

	H
	

	I 
	


Rule Offences: 

Mr Alan Clayton provided the following information:
 October Rule Offences: 

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 5h:  Failure to deal satisfactorily with the business of the League:

i) Incurring more fines in one meeting than 5 fine limit set by Management Committee for a club with one team in the League. Fine 1 point deducted:  Woodmancote (9 fines incurred, 1 point deducted from team in Division One)

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 5i:  Late Payment of Invoices. Fined £15 and suspended:
Invoices due 19/10/2010: Cinderford (invoice 10459, £15, club suspended 20/10/10), Woodmancote (invoice 10475, £15, club suspended 20/10/10)

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 8q - playing an ineligible player – Fined £15, points gained from match deducted and further 3 points deducted: 01/09/10 – Div 4 Finlay FC (suspended player; 11/09/10 – Whaddon United (suspended player); 18/09/10 – Whaddon United (suspended player
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 8q: Playing an ineligible player – Fined £30 (two players), points gained from match deducted and further 3 points deducted: 25/09/10 – Div 4 66 Star United (form No 2023 and 2024 received one day late), 02/10/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote (form No 1922 and 1923 received four days late)

The results of the matches concerned were:

01/09/10 – Div 4 Finlay FC 8 – 2 Phoenix United

11/09/10 – Div 4 Civil Service 6 – 2 Whaddon United

18/09/10 – Div 4 Whaddon United 2 – 1 Tivoli Rovers

25/09/10 – Div 4 66 Star United 5 – 5 Star FC

02/10/10 – Div 1 Apperley & Tewkesbury Dynamos 7 – 0 Woodmancote
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 10b:
i. Late Kick-offs (away team): 09/10/10 – Div 4 Finlay FC (10 minutes late – fine £6)
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 11a: Failure to complete Result cards correctly.  Fine £5 for each offence

Club Referee Named: 18/09/10 – Div 6 Pittville United; 25/09/10 – Div 6 Dowty Dynamos

Club Referee Marked: 18/09/10 - Div 6 Pittville United; 25/09/10 – Div 6 Dowty Dynamos; 02/10/10 – Div 5 AC Olympia
No Sportsmanship Marks: 02/10/10 - Div 4 Whaddon United

No Referee Named: 02/10/10 – Div 4 Phoenix United, Div 5 FC Barometrics; 16/10/10 – Minor Charities Cup WMK
No Referees Marks: 02/10/10 – Div 4 Phoenix United, Div 5 FC Barometric; 16/10/10 – Minor Charities Cup WMK

Referee Marks 60 or less with no letter: 25/09/10 – Div 1 Finlay Rovers, Div 3 Bourton Rovers; 02/10/10 – Div 1 Kings FC; 09/10/10 – Div 1 Finlay Rovers, Div 3 Churchdown Panthers; 16/10/10 - Junior Charities Cup Upton Town; 23/10/10 - Div 3 Upton Town
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 11c: Failure to submit a Match Result card to the Registration Secretary within 5 days of a match.  Fine £10:  02/10/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote, Div 6 Fintan, Priors; 09/10/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote; 16/10/10 - Senior Charities Cup Woodmancote
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 13j: Submission of referees cards & teamsheets. 

i. Failure to submit Referee's Card within 5 days of the match. Fine £10: 09/10/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote

ii. Failure to submit Referee's Card within 10 days of the match. Fine £10 and suspended: 09/10/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote

iii. Failure to submit correctly completed Club Referee's Card within 5 days of the match. Fine £10: 02/10/10 – Div 4 Hatherley Rangers (Card not signed by home team, no date of match, no away team name, no number of away team players); 09/10/10 - Div 5 AC Olympia (Incorrect date, no result, no number of players, no sportsmanship mark, no linesman mark)
iv. Failure to submit Teamsheets within 5 days of the match.  Fine £5 for each missing teamsheet: 09/10/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote (both sheets missing) 
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with Charities Cup Rule 6e: Playing an ineligible player - Fined £5 and expelled from the competition: 16/10/10 - Senior Charities Cup Broadway (form No. 1904 received 21/10/2010 4 days late), Minor Charities Cup WMK (player Sean Taylor had not signed forms)
The following Clubs have been charged a £30 administration fee following suspension from the League for Rule Offences.  Cinderford, Woodmancote x 2
Treasurers Report.

Matt Neave produced the accounts to date for the Committee to review. All was found to be in order and well presented. The league is in a sound position financially. 
Fixtures.
John Hunt reported that all fixtures are “fine and dandy”. 
He also reported that a referee attended a fixture at Bishops College for Elmbridge Old Boys and the changing rooms were not available for use. Action on League Secretary to write to Elmbridge Old Boys for their account of events and for the committee to consider further action if appropriate.  
Registrations.  
Phil Tustain reported a few problems with receiving late registrations which will be dealt with under rule offences above. However action put on League Secretary to remind clubs of signing on players pitch-side on the day of the game, to ensure the paper-work is then forwarded to Phil in the required time. 
Following on from this due to ineligible players playing in the games between WMK v  Charlton Rovers and Broadway v Bishops Cleeve; both WMK and Broadway are removed from the competition and Charton Rovers and Bishops Cleeve are both re-instated. WMK and Broadway fined accordingly and included in rule offence report above. 
Any Other Business: 

Ben Hill reported that posted mail was still being sent to 5 Fairmile Gardens when his address has previously been advised on two occasions as 54 Fairmile Gardens. League Secretary to remind clubs yet again of this fact. 
Ben Hill also reported that only the home team sheets need to be sent to him, the away team sheets are not required. 

League Secretary to remind the clubs of this fact. 

Chairman Gordon Cook raised the subject of the League Historian. Two previous bodies had shown an interest in taking this on, but for various reasons have been unable to continue. The league has a rich history and the committee felt this was worth continuing with. League Secretary has already emailed Nick Oram for his thoughts on this matter as Nick had previous dealings on this subject. We will look to keep the momentum going with this and discuss again at the next meeting. 
The new Website has now had almost 1500 hits in under two weeks of being officially launched. The committee all felt that the web developer Rob Morrison has done an excellent job at a very keen price. Rob has also agreed to update the site for the League for the remainder of the season. 

Feedback from clubs has been very positive and the League has reacted very quickly when clubs have either wanted details removed or changed against their various pages. 

With this in mind the League Secretary puts out an open invite to all concerned for anything else suitable to go on the site. 

This has already included Upton Town’s new kit being displayed on their allocated page as well as league donation letters of thanks from respective organisations. 

The League Secretary reported on the first major partnership being agreed between the League and Otium Health and Leisure Club. (At the Thistle Hotel Cheltenham)

Ben Bestford the Club Manager has offered the league the following rewards:

At the end of November the leading Team in Division 1 will be offered a free two week pass that can be handed to team members/managers for use any day at the club. 

At the end of December this will then be handed to the leading Team in Division 2 and the following months up until April will see all six Division leading clubs benefit from this parternship. 

The passes will be able to be collected from Ben Bestford at the club once the League Secretary informs him of the winning team. 
Ben has also offered the leading referee on the league one months’ free membership each month starting at the end of November. If it is the same referee in subsequent months, the next referee on the list will be the beneficiary. 
No one referee will be able to receive more than one months’ free membership. 

The League’s Referee Secretary will have the final say on this award each month and again the pass will be handed out by Ben Bestford at the club. 
Efforts continue to seek a League Sponsor for next season. 

NEXT MEETING – WEDNESDAY, 24th November, 2010  Meeting K.O. 7pm
